
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I.  Meeting called to order at 9:08am by Dawn Gencarelli. 

In attendance: Michelle Irwin, Chris Brooks, Kara Schenk, Dawn Genarelli, Arlene Clements, 
Mary Corbett, Jenny Cornelissen, Lecia Hass, Sarah VanDenBerg  

  
  

II.    Principal Report by Michelle Irwin 
        Matriculation Night is this Thursday, Feb. 7th 2019. 6pm in the MPR on campus. 

Coffee with the Principal was a great success! Many new faces and a great opportunity to get 
involved with our school. 
The districts annual budget is in and will be solidified by this Thursday. The budget for MMS was 
cut by $4800 for the 2019/2020 school year. This will bring our teacher staff down from 53.6 to 
52. There will probably be a split PE/Science teacher position. The staff involved in the cut will 
be placed in the district with jobs. This cut is due to a forecasted lower student enrollment. This 
year our student body was about 1489. Next year we will possibly see a drop to 1440 and as a 
result, we will see the budget cut. If MMS numbers stay closer to 1500, MMS will make 
appropriate changes 3 weeks after school is in session next school year. 
April … there will be a presentation by ….. about Human Trafficking here on campus. …We may 
have a food truck available for dinner options for busy parents.   

 
III.   Treasurer Report by Chris Brooks 

   To date, $161,186.56 in totally liabilities and equity. 
 

IV.    Presidents report by Dawn Gencarelli 
 Welcome to Lecia Hass and Sarah VanDenBerg! Looking forward to fresh ideas.  

Moms night out is scheduled for April… at Newtopia. We will be looking for a few     vendors to 
help support this event. A team will be needed to coordinate this event. Next Meeting will be 
next Wed. Feb. 13th in the community room. 
Flippin’ Pizza event took in over $1000! Thanks to all that supported. We will be looking 
setting up another event in the next few months. 
Coffee with the Principal was a great success! This was an opportunity for our principal to 
meet one-on-one with our parents, ask questions and learn about volunteer needs at MMS. 
Another coffee will planned for some time in April. 
 

*Motion to approve minutes for January by Jenny Cornelissen 
    Second by Chris Brooks 
    Vote: No oppositions/abstentions – Motion passes unanimously 
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*Motion to approve $283 for the PE department for intermural sports equipment by Dawn Gencarelli 
 Second by Mary Corbett 
 Vote:  No oppositions/abstentions – Motion passes unanimously 
 
*Motion to approve Financials for January by Chris Brooks 
 Second by Arlene Clements 
 No oppositions/abstentions – Motion passes unanimously 

 
 

V.    Executive V.P. Departmental Funding Report by Dawn Gencarelli 
Mr. Bishop has requested intermural sports equipment and this will be approved by the board. 
 

VI.   Pledge Drive Report by Chris Brooks for Mary Ringenbach 
To date, pledge-drive is $63,580.56 

  
 

VII.    Open Discussion  
  
  
 
 
*Adjournment of Marshall Middle School MMO Executive Board Meeting at 9:55am February 5th, 2019 
 
 
          Kara Schenk                                         

 
Kara Schenk, Marshall Middle School MMO Recording Secretary      Date approved 


